
 
 

July 2023 

In-stream work beginning July 17  
Expect construction activities near North Mercer Pump Station for the next month 

 
Upcoming work near the North Mercer Pump Station:  
Beginning as early as July 17*, crews will begin installing 
pipes underneath the stream on the east side of the North 
Mercer Pump Station. To install the pipe, crews will 
temporarily divert the flow of water around the 
construction area where the pipes will be located. While 
working in the stream, crews will also be making 
improvements to the trash rack at the pipe culvert on the 
south side of S.E. 22nd Street. 
 
Crews will install environmental protection measures for 
the duration of the work to monitor water quality and 
protect wildlife. On-site biologists will remove and relocate resident fish in compliance with approved 
permits. While the stream is diverted, near neighbors may notice occasional, momentary changes in the 
flow of water while protective measures are installed. Crews will restore the stream bed and return 
stream flows to their natural state after work is complete. The pipe will not cross S.E. 22nd St. 
 
PSE Road Closures: 
Additionally, as early as July 18, Puget Sound Energy will close one lane on the south side of S.E. 22nd 
Street during normal work hours. The lane closure will make space for other construction work at the 
entrance to the North Mercer Pump Station. The lane closure will approximately last for the rest of the 
week. 
 

*Construction schedules can change based on factors such as site conditions, weather, and 
crew/material availability. We will notify you in advance of any major changes to the planned schedule.  

 
What to expect: 

• All work will be performed at the stream near North Mercer Pump Station.  

• Water quality will be continuously monitored during this work. 

• Momentary change of in-stream water flow. 

• Typical work hours are 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday to Friday and 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Saturday.  

• Noise, dust, and vibrations typical of an active construction project.   
o Continuous noise while heavy construction equipment is operating on site.  

• There will be construction equipment and trucks hauling materials on roads near the Pump Station. 

 
ALTERNATE FORMATS AVAILABLE 
206-477-5371 OR TTY RELAY: 711 

NORTH MERCER ISLAND/ENATAI   Sewer Upgrade 
Project Talk to us! For more information or to schedule a virtual meeting, please contact: 

    The community services team at 425-305-3578 or NMEsewer@kingcounty.gov 
    Visit the project web page at www.kingcounty.gov/MercerEnataiSewer 
 

The stream will be restored to regular flows after work 
is complete. 


